
 

July 23, 2018 

 
Dear Valued Customer, 

 
Pepperidge Farm has been notified by one of its ingredient suppliers that whey powder in a seasoning that 
is applied to four varieties of crackers has been the subject of a recall by the whey powder manufacturer 
due to the potential presence of Salmonella. Pepperidge Farm initiated an investigation and, out of an 
abundance of caution, is voluntarily recalling four varieties of Goldfish crackers. The products were 
distributed throughout the United States. No illnesses have been reported. No other Pepperidge Farm 
products in the U.S. are subject to this recall. 

The following four varieties with the indicated codes are subject to this recall: 

• Flavor Blasted® Xtra Cheddar 

• Flavor Blasted® Sour Cream & Onion 

• Goldfish® Baked with Whole Grain Xtra Cheddar 

• Goldfish® Mix Xtra Cheddar + Pretzel 

Please note, this recall does not impact any Pepperidge Farm regular Cheddar Goldfish skus. 

Different packaging options are included in this recall. Please see the charts on the following pages. 
These products were distributed throughout the United States. 

 
We apologize for any inconvenience and can assure you that we remain committed to the safety and 
quality of our products. 

 
Sincerely, 

James Sterbenz, Senior Vice President, Campbell U.S. Sales 

 

Costco Item: ​1089527 

UPC 1410004731 

Pepperidge Farm® Goldfish® Sweet & Savory Crackers, 46 oz. Variety Pack Box, 45-count Single- 
Serve Snack Packs 

Sell By Dates WO 1/13/19; WO 2/10/19; WO 2/3/19 

   


